St Paul's Peel C of E Primary School



October 2017 Newsletter



Attendance and Punctuality

Red	Below 85%	Poor attendance	Could lead to a Fixed Penalty Fine
Amber/ Red	85-91%	Could be better	A cause for concern
Green/ Amber	91-95%	Great result	Try going for green
Green	96-100%	Fantastic	Best opportunity to learn

At St Paul's Peel we aim to have outstanding attendance and are constantly trying to improve standards.

School opens at 8.55am and registration starts at 9am. To avoid your child receiving a late mark please ensure they arrive on time. Thanks for your support in our efforts to raise attendance.

Uniform

A reminder about appropriate school uniform Maroon jumper/cardigan (preferably with school logo)

Black/grey trousers/skirt - No jogging bottoms

Paul

Blue shirts/ polo shirt Black shoes - No Trainers

P.E/sports lessons

White polo/plain t-shirt

Black/navy P.E shorts

Black pumps

School P.E bag

To bring to school everyday

School reading folder Warm waterproof coat

Please make sure that all these items are labelled with your child's name to avoid confusion.

New Alter

We have a new alter in our school hall. This has been especially made for us.



Attendance with Trevor and Paula

On Wednesday 18th October we had some special guests visiting our school. Trevor and Paula stood at our school

entrance welcoming parents and children. They happily promoted the importance of being on time for the school day. Children received stickers as they turned up. Trevor and Paula previously joined us for an attendance assesmbly.



Reminder - School starts at 8.55 and not 9.00am. Thank you.

Harvest Experience/Service

Year 6 went to Church for the Harvest Experience this was led by Sister Dorothy and representatives from the church. The children were put into five groups. They then visited each station and listened to different aspects of Harvest, with discussions throughout. The children thoroughly enjoyed this learning experience.

The Harvest Service took place on the 5th October. This was a wonderful morning which was led by Year 6. A huge well done to all the children for a memorable celebration. Thank you to all the parents who brought in harvest gifts. These were donated to The Mustard Tree and to the Foodbank in Little Hulton.

Magnillan Coffee Morning

On Friday 29th September we took part in the World's Biggest Coffee Morning to support Macmillan. As a school we raised ± 140 for this amazing charity. We had a wonderful selection of cakes in our hall which everyone enjoyed. A huge thank you for all the donations from parents and staff.



St Paul's Peel C of E Primary School



October 2017 Newsletter



Roald Dahl Day

At school we joined together to celebrate Roald Dahl Day. Each class picked a Roald Dahl book and created pieces of work. Year 1 thought about adjectives to describe Mr Twit. Year 2 created a BFG wanted poster. Year 3/4 captured dreams for the BFG and Year 4 made worm spaghetti

and Year 4 made worm spaghetti and wrote a poem. All this wondered work has been displayed in our school corridor.



School Council

We are very pleased to announce that our School Council Representatives are: Class 2 - Max Maguire Libby Bradley. Class 3B - Poppy Jervis, Mason Laidler Class 3/4M - Ava Konopka, Charley Brooks. Class 4D - Jonathon Faneye, Mia Arnold. Class 5H Ava Mather, Alfie Mottershead. Class 5W - Chanelle Makuni, Charlotte Vickers Class. 6B - Morgan Higson, Kyle Wallwork Class 6W - Summer Perry, Tyler Williams.



School Disco

The children had a fantastic time at our School Disco yesterday. There was lots of dancing from pupils and staff. It was a lovely way to finish the first part of



Bairrade Assemblies

At school we held assemblies for both KS1 and KS2 to widen their knowlegde about fairtrade. The children were told all about how fairtrade is a simple way to make a difference to the lives of the people who grow the things we love. Leaflets were also handed out with information about how to become a fairtrade superhero. www.traidcraftschools.co.uk

Online Safety and Important Notices

Online Safety - Please ensure you have signed and returned the 'Student Acceptance use Agreement' Form and the 'Use of digital/videos/images'.

Notices - Remember to check our notice boards outside.

Text System - Please can all parents make sure their mobile numbers and contacts are updated so they are able to receive all the relevant information.

Share - Share will start in November for the Reception class. Mrs Birch holds these sessions every Tuesday and Thursday afternoon. This is a great opportunity for parents and children to work together through creative and fun activities. Letters will be handed out when we return to school after the break.

Our website - www.stpaulspeellh.co.uk

Dinner money is £2.00 per day which is due on Monday mornings. It should be handed to the class teacher in an envelope marked clearly with your child's name.

Kenyon Lodge

Miss Denney's Class visited Kenyon Lodge to read to the

residents. They really appreciated the childrens time. This will be a termly occurrence.





School Holidays

October at 3.30pm and reopens on Monday 30th October at 8.55am.



A wonderful start to the new academic year. Thank you for your continued support.

Miss Barker